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Travel Policy for Oregon State Council Meetings
This policy outlines reimbursement guidelines for members of the Oregon State Council (OSC) when they travel to council meetings and/or travel to Oregon chapters on council business.   
During financially lean years, the Board may elect to modify this policy to align with budget constraints.  If members have any questions about reimbursable expenses they should talk with the Oregon State Council director or director elect prior to incurring the expense.
District Directors
OSC will provide financial support to assist the district director to travel to each chapter in their district twice a year. For each trip to a chapter, other than the chapter to which the district director is a member, the OSC will reimburse for mileage. 
The rate will be $00.25 per mile.
Reimbursement is contingent on the director maintaining good standing through attendance at OSC meetings and adequately performing their duties, as per the OSC position description.  Chapter visits should coincide with either a regular chapter meeting or a chapter board meeting. During the visit, the director should provide updates about state or national activities and offer assistance on membership drives, financial planning, participation in chapter events or whatever the chapter requests.

Remote Council Members

To encourage and assist remote council members in attending OSC meetings, and to facilitate OSC meeting attendance at remote chapters, reimbursement is available to council members that must travel 100 miles or farther (round trip) and who do not have corporate reimbursement.  Mileage will be reimbursed at $00.25 per mile.  Carpooling is strongly encouraged.   

When attending a meeting where roundtrip mileage is over 250 miles, OSC is willing to pay for a modest hotel for one night.  OSC reserves the right to set a maximum reimbursement rate for the hotel, which may vary depending on meeting location.  

Reimbursement

Receipts are required for all reimbursements except mileage. Mileage will be paid using the most direct route to destination.  If there is a question about mileage then mileage will be verified using MapQuest or Google maps.  Receipts and/or mileage reimbursement requests must be submitted, to the treasurer, on an OSC Expense Report form.  Expense Report forms may be obtained at www.oregonshrm.org.   
Revised: May 2012, May 2013
Established: January 2006


